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Infrastructure Improvements  (AN11-2014) 
 
Reference is made to the Camperdown Development Plan 2012/17 that identifies substantial 
improvements required to the existing car parking arrangements servicing both the wildlife 
centre and the adventure play area.  Due to the very poor condition of sections of the car park 
it is proposed to undertake a number of medium term improvements.  The proposed works 
will be undertaken at a cost of £20,000 and comprise: 
 
1. Improvement works to drainage gullies and surface water containment at south 

parking area adjacent to Wildlife centre and adventure play area   
 
2. Improvement works to loose fill surface of parking bays. 
 
The works shall improve the user experience for customers of both the Wildlife centre and the 
play facility, and ensure that the fabric of the Park is maintained.  In addition, the above works 
shall assist in the future maintenance and operations within the Park. 
 
The Director of Corporate Services advises that the above costs of £20,000 can be met from 
allowances within the Environment Department’s Capital Budget – Environmental 
Improvements Parks & Open Spaces 2013-2014.  It is recommended that the Director of 
Environment be authorised to undertake these works 
 


